Before you begin:
You will need a centerpiece. This is a piece of fabric that you'll put on the floor in the center of the circle. You'll also need a centerpiece, which is a few objects that are meaningful with regard to the conversation you intend to have with your students. The point of having a centerpiece is to create an intentional space for a conversation and a community. If you just sit at desks in your classroom, there is little change between your classroom where students are students, versus the circle, where students are community members.

You will need a talking piece. Of course this regulates conversation. If you choose an object with symbolic significance, this reinforces the idea that this conversation is special, and that you have made time for it. 

You will need a piece of butcher or easel paper and post-its. 

I recommend that your first circle go like this:
1. Introductions - Each member introduces him/herself to the community and offers a nickname they have and how they got it.

2. Agreements - Much like the norms you devised with your homerooms at the start of the school year, you will create a set of qualities that you agree to. Students will write these agreements on post-its, they will attach them to your class contract, and those will be your agreements.

3. Be explicit about why students are with you, doing this. Explain that the circle model is what they will practice in homeroom, once they are ready. They will do what they are practicing.

4. Ask students to share how they think Anderson can benefit from having communities of students come together to share their thoughts about successes and challenges of attending our school. 

That may be all you have time for. 

Going forward, every circle has...

1. A greeting

2. An icebreaker activity

3. Questions posed to the group on a topic that the group has chosen ahead of time

4. A breakout activity (when time permits)

5. A closing

The agreements your group devises should be posted for the circle at each meeting. The centerpiece, etc. should be displayed. Students should always be sitting in a circle.

Thanks for all that all of you do!
